



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 1st March at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs: H Barratt (Chairman), R Abbiss, D Young, S Crawford, J Hill, S Allen.
Unitary Cllrs G Butler and M Shineton.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0
0)
Public participation:
No parishioners present.

1)
Apologies for absence:
Cllr B Hamilton-Russell – dispensation. No apologies received from Cllr Casswell.

2)
Declaration of Interests:
The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.
Cllr Abbiss declared an interest in item 5a as this is her family business. Cllr Abbiss pointed out that this was a continuation of applications with permissions granted and that there will be one further application.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 23rd January 2017:
It was RESOLVED that these minutes be accepted as a true record and were accordingly signed by the Chairman.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:
(a) Progress report from Clerk:
Chelmarsh PC paid £50 towards the SLCC membership – cheque paid into a/c.
Litter picking by Will Evans – a photograph and report was sent and this appeared in the Shropshire Star. Will has already collected several bags of rubbish and will keep these all together until the 12 weeks is up and then Clerk will arrange collection by SC.

(b) any other matters arising:
None.
5)
Planning applications/permissions/refusals:

Applications:
Cllr Abbiss declared an interest and left the room without taking part in any discussion.

a) 
Reference:  17/00672/FUL (validated: 17/02/2017)

Address:  Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU

Proposal:  Formation of a Slurry Lagoon

Applicant: Mr R Abbiss (MP Abbiss, Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU)
Cllrs raised no objections to this application.

 b) 
Reference:  17/00687/TCA (validated: 14/02/2017)

Address:  Rosebank, 40 High Street, Stottesdon, DY14 8TZ

Proposal:  To fell one beech tree within Stottesdon Conservation Area

Applicant: Mrs J Harris (Rosebank, 40 High Street, Stottesdon, DY14 8TZ)
Cllrs discussed this at length and it was RESOLVED to object to this application for the following reasons (Cllr Hill abstained from voting).
1. Several trees have already been removed from this site.
2. This is a mature, healthy tree
3. Tree is within the Stottesdon Conservation Area

Councillors request that a TPO is put on this tree.

Permissions:

c) 
Reference:  16/05799/FUL  (validated: 21/12/2016)

Address:  Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU

Proposal:  Erection of a portal steel framed cattle building

Decision:  Grant Permission

Reference:  16/05800/FUL  (validated: 21/12/2016)

Address:  Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU

Proposal:  Erection of a portal steel framed cattle building

Decision:  Grant Permission

Reference:  16/05801/FUL  (validated: 21/12/2016)

Address:  Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU

Proposal:  Erection of portal steel framed end extension to existing cattle building and additional canopy to existing building

Decision:  Grant Permission

Reference:  16/05716/OHL  (validated: 16/12/2016)

Address:  Pickthorn Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PU

Proposal:  Installation of third wire to 2no existing overhead lines using existing support positions

Decision:  No Objection OHL/Circular Notification

d)  Any received after issue of the agenda:
None.
6)
SALC report:
Cllrs Abbiss reported on the following:

· New badges of office being looked into as they have the old SAPTC on them.

· Madeley Town Council joined SALC.

· 85 Councils assisted with budget to comply with The Transparency Code but there are still Councils without websites and not complying with the Code.

· 3 Councils attained Local Council Award Foundation level – Kinlet PC being one.

· Area Meeting at Highley attracted 40 Cllrs where the Local Plan/SamDev was discussed.

Chairman thanked Cllr Abbiss for the report.

7)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Unitary Cllr Shineton gave reports on the following:
· LJC Public meeting at Cleobury Medical Centre 9th March 7pm – all welcome.

· Document put forward suggesting 1 preferred high level emergency centre at RSH but this was challenged by Telford and Wrekin with a 4-4 vote. This has now been referred to the Ministers who have appointed and Independent Chairman and Group. This will not be out for consultation until after the elections now.
· Lots of work being done in Community Hospitals but whilst Maternity Led Units are being urged for retention they are not sustainable due to lack of trained midwives. Outcome of this is still awaited but post and ante natal care will still remain at these hospitals.

· Large medical centre in Cleobury Mortimer with spare rooms which could be used for Opticians etc but due to high rent and a required 10 year lease these are not being taken up.

· Comments made regarding Lincolnshire Council taking on 1st responders/111/fundraising and also having a waiting list of volunteers. 

· Results of tests etc being sent through digitally to Drs.

· Transport and Housing under enormous consideration.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

Unitary Cllr Butler report on the following:

· SC passed a balanced budget last week.

· SC selling off £50m assets to tide them over until 2020. Cllr Allan queried what they were selling – land in Shrewsbury and possibly Westgate at Bridgnorth but waiting for the Police decision on this.
· Lobbying Central Government for extra funding.

· Queried the expenditure on free bus passes/tv licences for people who do not need them. Cllr Young suggested Foreign Aid budget should be looked at.
· SC looking at longer term investment/vision – growth areas in County.

· Bridgnorth – for every £100 spent in Bridgnorth £67 of this is from outside of Bridgnorth.

· 2 Task and Finish Groups set up to analyse spend on Youth and CIL funding/NHW/s106 money which Gwilym is hoping to be part of the group. Shifnal CIL money is ring fenced for schools and Cleobury Mortimer’s for new infrastructure but queried why not improve on what they already have?
· Stottesdon has just over £2000 CIL money.

· Purdah starts week Monday so can’t give ‘official’ reports until after 4th May – both Cllrs Butler and Shineton will be standing for election.

Chairman thanked Cllr Butler for his report and he left the meeting.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 

Clerk’s salary (bank transfer) - £xxx

HMRC PAYE - £132.93

Crucial Crew donation request – School had paid £10 x 15 children. It was RESOLVED to give a donation of £150.

Valuation Office Account - £913.32

Parish Online Annual Renewal - £33.60

SALC a/c Elections training (Clerk) - £22
It was RESOLVED to pay all these accounts.
b) Income since last meeting - £50 Chelmarsh Parish Council
c) Bank statement – initialled by Cllr Allan
d) Nest pension – Clerk confirmed that she had complied with all necessary requirements from The Pension Regulator but had decided to withdraw from paying a pension due to her age. The £9.17 stopped last month was refunded. RESOLVED to accept this.
e) Standing Orders/Financial Regulations – these did not need updating.
9)
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

· Trunk of tree which was brought down in the high winds is still on the side of the road at Northwood Lane. Chairman will speak to Mr Green as it is thought he might be his tree.

· Pickthorn Lane breaking up/potholes.

· Potholes near to Lower House, Sidbury.

· Moonhouse Bank, in particular by the turn to Redlands. Clerk was asked to query with SC if this work was in the budget for April.
· Large pothole at the bottom of Almshouse Bank.

· Flooding problem still not solved just round the bend from Moon House Bank/Almshouse Bank.

· Road from Bagginswood towards Punches Corner has been badly covered with mud/stones from the new house being built next to the old Crown Inn. A road sweeper has been seen and it was queried if this was being paid for by the owner. It is also understood that the owner is transporting ‘spoil’ from a site at Hopton Bank to this site in Bagginswood and a need for a licence to do this was queried. Clerk was asked to make enquiries.

· Sheep out on road at Wribley – Clerk will email Mr Morris at Duddlewick as it is thought they may be his sheep.

b) Parish Watch:

Nothing to report. 
c) Fox and Hounds car park update/decision:
Councillors were pleased with the turn out at the public meeting and the 100% interest shown in purchasing this land.
After discussions it was RESOLVED that delegated authority be given to the Clerk and Chairman to start the ball rolling in obtaining information regarding the land/loan etc. It is understood that as the District Valuer valued the land at £45,000 this is all the Parish Council can obtain a loan for but could offer a higher figure if funds are taken from reserves/donations. It was evident from the public meeting that parishioner’s supported the purchase of this land 100% and that the loan would be covered through the precept with no objections being raised to this. An offer of £45,000 should be made to the owner with a view to increasing this.
10)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded include all noted as received unless comments made.
SALC Bulletins

Alterations to the electoral register

Community School Governor representative – Stottesdon Primary School. Cllr Young suggested Mrs Cordon and offered to ask her if she would be interested.
SC - Footpath - Glebe Drive, Stottesdon to Stottesdon Church – SC requested ROW team to look at this when in the area but no response received from them as yet.
Will Evans – litterpick progress report – dealt with earlier. Cllr Allan asked where the rubbish was being stored – Clerk confirmed at his home.
Cleobury Country -   P.A.T. Course - 10th March 2017 and  3 x Day First Aid at Work Course - 13,14,15 March 2017

SALC - Shropshire Council Planning Service Briefing Note for Parish & Town Councils – Broadband needs to be sorted in the Village Hall in order for plans to be looked as hard copies are not being sent to PC’s in future.
Cleobury Country - Emergency First Aid at Work - 28th March 2017

SALC - Media Release: Conference to focus on improving care for people living with dementia

SALC - Armed Forces Day preparation in Shropshire

SALC - Audit/End of Year Preparation training - Friday 17th March 2017, 2pm - 5pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

Pensions Regulator - Automatic enrolment duties: Acknowledgement of declaration

Invitation to a Conference on the future of Rural Shropshire -  3rd March 2017, Shrewsbury

Cleobury Country - Level 2 Award in Health & Safety in Health & Social Care - 21.03.17

Red telephone box/defibrillator? Clerk pointed out that she had been contacted by Heart Start regarding using the telephone box by the Fighting Cocks to house a defibrillator – cost is around £1500 as Ambulance records there is no defib machine in Stottesdon. After discussions it was RESOLVED that the Clerk expresses an interest in this.
SALC -  Local Plan Review Consultation

SALC -  Town and Parish Council Forum meeting agenda

SALC - Introduction to Business Planning - Top Ten Tips   3rd April 2017, 10am - 1pm at Oakengates Town Council

Agenda and Papers for Cleobury and Rural LJC meeting 9th March, 7pm  at Cleobury Medical Centre
Fighting Cocks, Stottesdon - Support for play frame. It was RESOLVED to support this request.
Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda:
Reference:  16/05821/FUL  (validated: 09/01/2017)

Address:  The Barns, High Street, Stottesdon, Shropshire, DY14 8TZ

Proposal:  Installation of a ground floor casement window with obscure glazing; Extend existing 0.9m high boundary picket fencing

Decision:  Grant Permission

Good Cllrs Guide – Clerk confirmed that she had ordered 11 copies of these new booklets from SALC and Cllr Shineton has agreed to collect these on Friday for the PC.

SALC - Environmental Maintenance Grants Programme 2017/18 - open now. It was RESOLVED to speak to Matt Home regarding this and then complete form as per Clerk’s report and ask for a budget once again of £3000.

SALC - Invoice - Elections training, 17th February 2017 – dealt with earlier.
SALC - Information Bulletin – this included Election details and Clerk asked if a Cllr was available on the 6th May to accept the results via email and print this off and put on notice board as she may well be away. Chairman offered to do this.

Clerk asked if the PC would purchase the 10th Edition of the Charles Arnold Baker at a cost of £78.40 - RESOLVED that the Clerk orders this through SALC for payment next meeting.

Personnel Committee meeting is to be held a.s.a.p. Cllr Abbiss will contact Cllrs Young and Crawford to arrange a suitable time/date.
11)
Date of next meeting:
27th March 2017
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.25pm.
Cheques written:

HMRC PAYE - £132.93

Clerk’s fees at new rate - £xxx
Valuation Office - £913.32

Crucial Crew - £150
Parish Online renewal - £33.60

SALC – Elections training Clerk - £22
Signed: Chairman





Date:

These minutes were approved at the meeting on 27th March 2017.
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